THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

BUSINESS OFFICE

KARL KLOOZ, BURSAR

May 24th, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Head Basketball Coach University of Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Last week at the Big Six meeting at Lincoln, Lieut. Elmer Holm of the Sea Hawks was there and he contacted me with regard to securing a football game and possibly some basketball games.

He indicated to me that the set up from now on would be considerably changed so that appearances of professionals and officers would not be prevalent as in the past. Of course, this is only propaganda talk from his angle but I thought you might be interested in scheduling a game with them.

It is suggested that you correspond with Lieut. O. Nordly, basketball coach of the Sea Hawks.

I promised Elmer I would pass the word on to you so here it is!

are by

Bursar & Acting Director of Athletics

Yours very truly,

KK: JMT